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Message from the President: The Prez 

Sez:   I hope your holidays are happy and filled 

with love, peace, and understanding. 

The GBAI Christmas party was 

many smiles, laughter, and fun at 

Carole Holland Doyle's house. 

A small meeting was held with 

election of officers and suggestions for 

a user-friendly Website. 

The 'Dirty Santa' game went well. 

More Laughter. 

Our upcoming Festival in 

March will come before we know 

it. Please help where you can and 

contact our chairwoman, Catherine 

Foley.  

Very much appreciated. 

Thank you Betty Allen for our wonderful 

Newsletter. More Smiles. 

See you at our next GBAI Meeting, 

Community Center, January 7, 2020, 6pm. 

Stay warm and healthy. 

Scott Stahler 

Gulf Breeze Arts Inc. (GBAI) by Betty 

Archer Allen  

The GBAI Christmas party was held on 
January 14, 2019 at the 

e lovely home of 
member, Carol Holland 
Doyle, from 4pm to 
whatever. It was a good 
turnout with members 
and friends; there were 
many smiles, laughter, 
and much fun at Carole 
Holland Doyle's house. 

A short business 
meeting interrupted the 

festivities. President Scott Stahler called the meeting to 
Order. The major reason for the meeting was the 

Election of Officers for fiscal year 2020. The slate 

of officers presented by the nominating committee 

were: President, Scott Stahler; Vice President, 

Ralph Thomas; Secretary, Anita Williams; 

Treasurer, Diana Powell. Then Stahler asked for 

nominations from the floor. There being none the 

slate of officer as presented were approved. During 

this session the group made suggestions for a user-

friendly Website. Stahler 

reminded the attendees of the 

upcoming Festival in March 

saying, “It will come before we 

know it. Please help where you 

can and contact our 

chairwoman, Catherine Foley. 

It will be very much 

appreciated.” 

The Dirty Santa' game went well as usual 

with a lot of stealing and laughter. The art lovers 

enjoy having the party at Holland-Doyle’s home 

because it is set on the beautiful Pensacola Bay. By 

arriving early the party-goers can see the beauty of 

the house surroundings; the oak trees and the large 

Magnolia trees.  It was a great evening complete 

with spirits and foods that were consumed with 

delight.  The next meeting will be Tuesday, January 

7, 2020 at the Community Center in the Clay Ford 

Room at 6pm. 

Editor’s Note: I hope 

you had a great Holiday. If 

you wish to put something 

in the newsletter please 

send the info to 

allenfarrell@cox.net by the 

15th of each month. If 

thanks for letting me be a 

member of the team. Betty 

Archer Allen Phone: 850-501-2381; Email: 

allenfarrell@cox.net 


